REPORT OF THE 

ALCOHOL BEVERAGE LICENSING COMMITTEE

OF ANC 6A

April 20, 2004 

and 

April 27, 2004

Present: Wes Grooms, Richard Sundberg, Branda Artis

Absent: Charles White

ANC Commissioners Present: Commissioner Fengler (4/20), Commissioner Alberti (4/20, 4/27)

Resident Michael Kuiken chaired the meeting.

Rose’s Dream Bar and Lounge

The Committee heard from the proprietors of Rose’s Dream Bar and Lounge at our regularly scheduled public meeting on April 20, 2004.  The committee heard from the proprietors and their attorney concerning operating plans and other facility-related issues.

The Committee, as a result of the absence of comment from Commissioner Ward, agreed that it would meet one week later to consider Commissioner Ward’s comments and vote on a course of action.

At the April 27 Meeting, which was properly advertised in accordance with ANC Committee rules, the committee discussed and proprietors indicated their willingness to enter into a voluntary agreement with the ANC.  The proprietors indicated that they would be amicable to including in their agreement restrictions on their hours of operation, noise limits, and advertisements on the exterior.  

The committee also instructed the proprietors to remove the current signage on the exterior of the building signifying the future location of a bar and lounge.  The committee indicated that advertising the future sale of alcohol without a license is a violation of D.C. Law.  The proprietors said they would comply immediately with the committee’s request.

The Committee expressed a great deal of concern about not having the input of Commissioner Ward, as it is her SMD that Rose’s Dream Bar and Lounge resides.  The Committee reluctantly moved forward without her input.  The Committee asks that Commissioner Ward be allowed to comment on the issues surrounding this establishment before a vote at the ANC Meeting is taken.

Committee Recommendation: That the ANC send a letter to ABRA indicating its support for their application for a stipulated license.  The vote was 2-0-2.  Two committee members voted to support and two committee members voted not to oppose.

